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The Pacific Clergy Leadership Conference (PCLC) held its 21st monthly online fellowship event on 

January 28, 2025, under the theme "The Kingdom of God is the Kingdom of Families." 

 

This event was organized by the Pacific Clergy Leadership Conference as an occasion to resolve to 

realize True Mother's vision in the 13th year of Cheon Il Guk and to fulfill the dream of Heavenly Parent 

through Christian unity. 

 

  
 

The event, which was attended online by 774 participants from 18 countries, proceeded with Archbishop 

Elias Soria's opening declaration, hymns by the Agnus Dei Choir, opening prayer by Rev. Raniera Pene, 

and welcoming remarks by Masaichi Hori, Continental President of Heavenly Asia Pacific. 

 

Following this, keynote speaker Rev. Geoffrey Fyers presented on the Three Blessings as God's blueprint, 

and Rev. Margaret Seiserson emphasized how the Four Great Realms of Heart within the family and 

marriage are crucial for realizing God's ideal. 

 

After praise songs by the Sydney Youth Choir, Rev. Meilany Risamasu, co-founder of the Indonesian 

Youth Pastors Community, gave a heartfelt testimony. Raul Barcela and Secretary General Gregory Stone 

elevated the spiritual atmosphere through intercessory prayer. 

 

The event concluded with closing remarks by Co-Chair Robert Kittel and praise songs by Rev. Tuntun 

Oo. 

 

 

 


